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This week we had a real treat as we had our first Class Assembly since the Autumn Term 2019. 
Lumineers had the honour of starting these again and absolutely wowed us with a fantastic 
assembly about the Greek Gods as part of their current learning experience.  They acted, sang 
and danced and taught us all about the Greek Gods and the things they have been learning 
this term.  It was such a brilliant assembly and so lovely to have parents join us as well (despite 
the torrential rain on the way in!).  It seems amazing that we were only able to let parents 
back in to celebration and other events in the last half term last year and so lovely to have all 
our lovely sharing events again. 
 
On Wednesday we had another return to normality as we took last year’s Legends on their 
special celebration trip to Wicksteed’s Park to have a morning of play.  Miss Priestley, Mrs 
Green and I all said what a joy it was to take them and a great time was had by all!  Today we 
had the honour of presenting our first Legends of the year too and look forward to them 
continuing to be awesome role models in our school. 
 
This week we have had two visits from the Police for us to find out more about what they do 
for our community.  In Year 1 we had two Police Officers bring their police car and police dog 
to talk to Year 1 as part of their people who help us learning experience.  The children 
absolutely loved the visit and had really great questions.  On Wednesday we had our local 
PCSO Rob Brown came to speak to the whole school about safety on Halloween and Bonfire 
Night.  If you are celebrating these events, we hope you have a great time but please do keep 
yourselves safe. 
 
It is the time of year again where we are hosting our tours for prospective Reception children 
next September.  We have been overwhelmed by the positive feedback, the number of 
bookings we have had already and so humbled by the number who tell us their friends have 
children in our school and how much they love it.  Thank you so much, it really does mean so 
much to all of us here when we hear that.  If you do know anyone looking for a Reception 
place next year and interested in joining our school, please encourage them to follow the 
information on the website under the ‘Reception 2023’ tab and book on a tour. 
 
It really has been a fantastic first term at Hayfield Cross with so many wonderful things going 
on to inspire the children in their learning.  Thank you for all of your support and I would also 
like to thank all of our staff who really do go above and beyond every single day to make the 
children’s education here phenomenal.  Have a fantastic half term break everyone, we will see 
you all again on Monday 7th November when term starts. 
 

Craig Charteris   
Head Teacher 

Remember that I commanded you to be strong and brave.  So don’t be afraid.  

The Lord your God will be with you everywhere you go’ (Joshua 1:9) 

 


